
Last Sunday, on the 
Feast of Pentecost, 
Archbishop          
Vigneron                   
announced that a 
renewed mission 
and direction for 
effective pastoral 

ministry serving the Archdiocese of      
Detroit and Southeast Michigan.  After 
praying for the Holy Spirit and a ñnew 
Pentecostò for the Archdiocese of Detroit 
6 years ago, we are at another threshold 
and direction to transform our parishes 
and schools on mission to proclaim the 
Gospel of Jesus in our life. 
 As you know, we were a  
pilot parish last year for what was called 
ñSent on Mission.ò We put forth our    
parish Missionary Strategic Plan, a      
process that was very positive and is still 
an important tool as we look forward.  
Then we experienced this health and 
economic crisis that is challenging every 
family and business to adjust to new   
realities. As Archbishop Vigneron says, 
ñEven before the pandemic, we knew 
that the way we function in our parishes 
needed to change. In addition to the 
shortage of priests available to serve in 
our parishes and the shortage of          
vocations for future ordinations, the    
parish structures we inherited served our 
mission well in the past, but they needed 
to be renewed and aligned for mission.ò 
 One part of the reality is the 
age of our clergy and the fewer           
ordinations that are foreseen in the near 
future.  In case you were wondering 
(maybe you werenôt), I am just past the 
median age of our Archdiocesan priests. 
Half of our priests are over 65 years old.  
In ten years it is projected that we will 
have 100 less priests to serve the       
parishes.  

 Archbishop Vigneron has 
discerned that the Archdiocese will move 
in the next two years to a model called 
ñFamily of Parishes.ò A ñfamilyò will be, 
perhaps, 3-6 parishes that will be served 
by a group of clergy and lay staff for the 
entire family.   
 As of this point, no ñfamiliesò 
have been formed.  Not much has been 
decided. Three committees (governance, 
mission direct, and mission support) 
have been formed in order to guide the 
process during the next 6 months.  At 
this time, it is anticipated that the first 
families of parishes would begin July 
2021 and the other half of the           
Archdiocese will begin in July 2022.   
 This model is different than 
the ñcluster of parishesò where it was two 
or three parishes that shared one pastor.  
That has proven to be too detrimental for 
the pastor.  This family model is focused 
on a group of ministers leading a group 
of parishes or a family.  It has been         
effective and a positive step in            
ministering to the needs of a diocese in 
places like Pittsburg and a few other    
dioceses in the US and Ontario. 
 That is about all I know 
since we are just starting the process to 
discern how this vision might be              
implemented in reality. You can go to the 
website www.familiesofparishes.org for 
more questions and answers. Certainly 
information will be passed along as we 
move forward.   
 I know that we can not stop 
praying to the Holy Spirit that has guided 
our Church, especially in the             
Archdiocese of Detroit and this parish.  
For the good and well being of all our   
parishes and the effecting spreading and 
unleashing the Gospel in our lives, we 
trust in the Spirit! 
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http://www.familiesofparishes.org/

